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PO Box 649 
Sutter Creek, CA 95685 
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Remember to wear your name badge, bring  
Comfort Quilts, Show and Tell, and Block of 

the Month. When it’s your turn, bring 
snacks.  

See you April 25, 2022  (In Person) 

Meetings are held the 4th Monday of each 
month and there is no meeting in December. 
Meetings begin at 6:30 pm at the Creekside 
United Methodist Church in Sutter Creek. 
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From our MLQG President-Trudy Bauman 
Happy April to all MLQG members! They say April showers bring May flowers and that may be the 
case this month. I’m hoping that’s true….. 
We are back from two weeks in Mexican Caribbean. I’d like to say I’m happy to be back but that 
would not be true. We were blessed with beautiful weather. Temperatures were in the low to mid 
80s and with the exception of a brief, and wild, tropical storm, the days were filled with bright 
sunshine. Our last week was at a condo in Akumal. It was on the beach with a patio where we could 
sit and enjoy the ocean breezes and the sounds of waves hitting the shore. It was  
heaven! 
I’d like to thank Sherry for stepping in and leading the March meeting. It sounds like she did an 
amazing job! She has lined up some great speakers for the upcoming months as well as having some 
great ideas for future meetings. 
The days have gotten longer so I hope to see many members at the meeting this month. See you at the 

April meeting! 

 
  

 

 

 

 

From our MLQG Vice-President-Sherry Phinney 

Happy Spring and Happy Mother’s Day.  I hope you are enjoying the foothills and all it’s beauty this 
time of year.  We are truly blessed to live here.  We are so excited to have Rami Kim coming this 
Monday, April 25, 2022.  Please remember to bring a guest.  She is so creative and inspiring.  We are 
looking forward to having our feature quilter for our Quilt Show, Jenny Lyons.  She will be coming to 
our May meeting.  We do not have a set day for a workshop as yet.  Anelie has graciously come to 
help me figure out when that could happen.  You won’t want to miss her and another opportunity to 
bring a friend or two.  See you soon. 
 

 



Refreshments 
Janis Beach -Mary Beth 

Porter 
 

Upcoming 
Quilt Shows 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Treasurer’s Report 
Carlene Drake 

 
 

$ 11,062.94 Checkbook Balance - March 1, 
2022 
 
$      474.00 Income for March 
 
$    2,032.91 Expenses for March 
 
$   9,504.23 Checkbook Balance - March 
31, 2022 
 

 

 

Lorrie Albin 
Mary Beth Porter 

Becky Podesta 
Bunny Smith 

 

Carquinez Strait Quilters 
Spring on the Strait 
April 30 – 10am – 5pm 
May 1 – 10am -4pm 
Historic Clock Tower 
1189 Washington St. 
Benicia, CA 94510 
www.cssquilter.org 
 

Roseville Quilters 
Coloring Your World With Quilts 
April 22 – 10am -5pm 
April 23 -  10am – 4pm 
Roseville Sports Center 
1545 Pleasant Grove Blvd. 
Roseville, CA 
www.rosevillequilters.org 
 
 
 
 

Pine Tree Quilt Guild 
Springtime in the Pines 
April 30 & May 1 
10am – 4pm 
Nevada County Fairgrounds 
11228 McCourtney Rd 
Grass Valley, CA  
www.pinetreequiltguild.com 
 

 

http://www.cssquilter.org/
http://www.rosevillequilters.org/


 

  

Country Store 
Heather Beers 

 

 
     Happy Easter everyone.  I hope everyone had a lovely Easter. 
     The Country Store continues to collect items and work on its vision for the Quilt Show.  There is 
a lot to do. 
      At our last meeting I provided a pattern for dog bandanas.  There were assorted pattern sizes 
and it would be great if we had a large selection of all sizes.  In addition, we need lots of bowl cozies 
and pot holders.  At this point I feel we need to focus on stocking up on items we know will sell.  I 
also believe that the needle books and scissor protectors might sell well.  I will bring those patterns 
back to our next meeting. 
     If there is time, I will try to provide additional patterns for items.  Our selling area is limited and 
we need to focus on the proven money makers.   
     Have a lovely April and Smiles. 
  
      
 

Block of the Month 
Row by Row Quilt – Row 1 

Dawn Schaaf – Anelie Belden 

 

 

 

Just a reminder for those who have not started on their quilt challenge that Oct will be here before 

you know it so getting started now would be great. Please know you can use any magazine for 

inspiration. If you do not find or want to buy a magazine you could search online to find one. No limit as 

to how it inspires you. Could be color, could be the picture, could be the titles of articles...... use your 

imagination!! 

 

Quilt Show 
Anelie Belden 

 
      

 

 

 

 
 

If you haven't done so already, you should be working on your Row 2. If you get it done in time, 
please bring it to the next meeting to share with everyone. It is always great to see our progress and 
the different fabrics that everyone has chosen.  
The row for May will be Row 3, The Dresden.  We have a great teacher for that. Anelie will be giving 
her helpful hints on getting this next row done. 
Thanks to everyone who has joined in to make this a success!! 
 



  
MOTHER LODE QUILTER’S GUILD 

GENERAL MEETING 
March 28th, 2022 

Officers present – Vice President Sherry Phinney, Secretary Terrie Van Scyoc and Treasurer Carlene 
Drake. 
Members present – 24 members present with 7 guests including two new members. 
Meeting called to order at 6:27pm 
President - Absent 
Vice President –Sherry called the meeting to order and asked the membership for approval of the 
minutes as printed in the newsletter. Minutes were accepted, Becky Podesta motioned to approve and 
Mary Mahoney seconded the motion. 
Sherry introduced the visiting Opportunity Quilt ladies from the Antelope Quilt Guild. They brought 
their ’International Sue’ quilt that was judged best of show at the Placer County Fair. 
Sherry then reported that Rami Kim will be presenting her show at the April meeting and needs 6 
models to help with the fashion show portion. 
Jenny Lyons is planned for the May meeting and we can plan a class if there is enough guild interest. 
At the June meeting we will hear from members who want to report on their favorite Quilt Shop or 
online Store. 
The Dutch Quilter is scheduled for the month of July. 
Secretary – Terrie reported that there was no correspondence since the last meeting. 
Treasurer – Carlene reported a beginning balance of $11,062.94 and a month end balance of 
$9,438.63.  She has paid the insurance, storage rental and County Fair Sponsorships (adding to the 
class sponsor dollars to make all of the classes even).  
Old business –  
Country Store – Heather showed some samples of items that members can make and donate and 
provided patterns for members to take. 
Quilt Show – Terrie gave all members a hand out that detailed all of the ways that the Quilt Show 
makes money and how members can do their part to help and volunteer. She and Anelie provided 
information on the Quilt Show progress and areas that still need members volunteers. 
Snack Break 
Row By Row – Anelie had all members show their first row and then she went over the instructions 
for Row #2. Several members had completed row 2 and brought them to show.  
Members University – Three stations were set up to demonstrate Applique’ Techniques. 
Anelie Belden demonstrated a sew and flip method to use with hand or machine appliqué. 
Dawn Schaaf demonstrated a raw edge for machine or hand appliqué. 
Barbara Haymond demonstrated a plastic template starch and iron method for her hand appliqué. 
Members spent approximately 5 minutes at each station watching a demonstration. 
Meeting adjourned at 8:14pm 

 

 
 

 



 

  
Show and Tell 

March 2022 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

Members’ University 
Applique Techniques 

 

Ulla Van Gerrevink 4/14 
Sammie Belden 4/21 
Lorrie Albin  4/27 

 

 

 

 

Fair entries are due July 8, 2022. 
Quilt judging is on Sunday, July 17, 
2022. Plan on attending, it’s a very 

educational event.  

Sign-ups for Opportunity Quilt ticket 

sales at the fair will be available at the 

April, May and June meetings. 

Amador County Fair 
Barb Haymond 

 



 

 

Mother Lode Quilt Guild 8th Biennial Quilt Show 2022 
GOLDEN THREADS QUILT SHOW Oct. 1st and 2nd 

 
Located in the Sutter Creek Auditorium at 18 Main Street in Historic Sutter Creek, California. 
Held on the First Weekend in October-    October 1st Saturday 10:00 - 5:00 and Oct 2nd Sunday 10:00 - 
4:00 
Cost: $7.00 per person Children under 5 free with paying adult 
Featured Quilter: Jenny Lyon BIO??? 
Featuring: 100 ???displayed Quilts, wall hangings, table runners, small items and garments. Items of all 
shapes and sizes, made by MLQG guild members and quilters in the community.  
Vendors – Check out our vendors and Shop, shop, shop, and then shop some more! 

Country Store - The store offers many items handmade by guild members. We also sell books, patterns, 
notions and of course fabric. 

Gift Baskets - Win one of the baskets of treasures! Tickets are $1 each, 6 for $5.00 or 12 for $10. Drawings 
for the baskets will be at 4:00 pm Sunday.  

Silent Auction- MLQG introduces its seventh Silent Auction.  The auction is located in the Auditorium.  
Bidders must register at the Auction Table to obtain a bidder card.  Minimum bid is shown on the bid card.  
Bidding starts at 10:00 am on Saturday and ends at 3:00 pm on Sunday.  You need not be present to win.  
Bidding rules are posted at the Auction Table.  Please stop by and see the beautiful items! 
Opportunity Quilt – Visit the Booth selling tickets for our beautiful Quilt and buy a chance to win! Tickets 
are $1 each; or 6 for $5.00; or 12 for $10.00.  The drawing for the quilt will be Sunday Oct 2 at the end of the 
Quilt Show.  Winner need not be present. 

Shops on Main Street – After you leave the show stroll through Sutter Creek and view the quilts displayed 
in many of the stores and businesses on Main Street.  

Lunch - Stroll Main Street which has many restaurants that will surely satisfy your appetite! 
 

 

FOR SALE 

   

Baby lock Esante’ 
Embroidery machine, reg 
utility stitches, with 
embroidery card reader.  
It is in very good 
condition, never any 
problems. $200.00 
 

Pfaff Passport 3.0.  Only 
used for 1 year.  $500.00 
 

Sewing machine cabinet 
used 6 mos. $100.00 
 

Some of you may know RayMona Cunha.  She is downsizing her quilt room.  Contact her. 
 


